
                Masses:                                    ~ Sacred Heart Church ~                  Reconciliation:  

   Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m.              Kinsman, IL                   Before Sunday Mass        

   Sundays        - 8:00 a.m.               By appointment: 815-237-2230            

                      Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor        

       Father Stanley / Clerical needs:  815-237-2230 

                   Kinsman Parish House (CCD): 815-392-4245 

  Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or miller@csky.net 

        Prayer chain requests: Laurie Miller: 815-228-4645 - Back-up contact:  Bobbi Brockman:  815-287-2294 

Website address:  www.swkrcatholics.org 

 

     September 27, 2015                                           Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

                            Mass Schedule                                           Mass Intentions                                                   Collections  - 9/20/15 
 

     Sun.    -  Sept. 27 8:00 a.m. James Walsh - Tim & Belinda Carey       Sunday.………...$    924.00   

     Wed.   -  Sept. 30     8:30 a.m. Jim Finch - Mary Ann Finch    Church Repair….$      75.00  

     Sun.     - Oct.    4 8:00 a.m. For Parishioners         “Your offering is most appreciated!” 
          

       Sunday Mass:          October  Stewardship             “The precepts of the Lord give joy to the heart.”
              

                            

    Lector:  B. Walsh           Servers:  E. Davis & E. Smith            Eucharistic Ministers:   H. Bierle, R. Briscoe & K. Vint 

     ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those 

living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and 

women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war.  Please also pray for all that 

are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected 

by recent natural disasters and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful support.  

 Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins.  Thank you. 

 The current Mass Schedule is: 

  Saturday evening Masses:    4 p.m. at St. Lawrence   &    5:30 p.m. at St. Mary’s Mission in Reddick.                                                                                                                                         

  Sunday morning Masses:     8:00 a.m. at Sacred Heart    &    10:00 a.m. at St. Lawrence                                                           

       Weekday Masses:            7:30 a.m. on Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday at St. Lawrence                          8:30 a.m. on Wednesday at Sacred Heart.  8:30 a.m. on Wednesday at Sacred Heart.  8:30 a.m. on Wednesday at Sacred Heart.  

            8:30 a.m. on Wednesday at Sacred Heart                                                                          

            8:30 a.m. on Thursday at St. Mary’s Mission in Reddick 

 Fr. Stanley will officially be installed as Pastor of Sacred Heart, St. Lawrence & St. Mary’s, by Bishop Conlon, on Sunday 

October 4
th
.  The Bishop will install Fr. Stanley here at Sacred Heart at our 8:00 a.m. Mass.  Installation at St. Lawrence will 

be at their 10:00 a.m. Mass. Following the Mass at St. Lawrence, there will be a luncheon at the St. Lawrence Parish Hall to 

celebrate the occasion.  All parishioners from Sacred Heart, St. Lawrence and St. Mary’s are invited to attend.  If you would 

like to help with this luncheon in any way, please contact Debbie Wollgast at 815-237-8900.   

 St. Patrick’s of Dwight and St. Mary’s of Pontiac are hosting an event entitled “Do You Believe in Miracles?”  It is 

scheduled to take place at St. Pat’s (110 W. Mazon Ave., Dwight) on Sunday, Oct. 4
th
 from 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. and at    

St. Mary’s (119 E. Howard St., Pontiac) on Monday, Oct. 5
th
 from 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m.  “Can Miracles Stand Up to the 

Test of Science?”  This is a free event, and a flyer with further information has been posted on the bulletin board in the 

vestibule.  To see a preview of this event go to www.ScienceTestsFaith.com.   

 The 2015 Sacred Heart Golf Outing & Hog Raffle has come to an end!  It was a great success, thanks to 66 families here at 

Sacred Heart and to our friends at St. Lawrence working to sell 691 tickets!!  The day of the Outing, we sold 29 more for a 

total of 720!!  The winner of the hog was Terry Stuckey of Mazon, a parishioner here at Sacred Heart!!  A more complete list 

will follow of all winners!  Now a few thank you’s…A special thank you to Lee Miller for getting out there and selling 100+ 

tickets for the second year in a row!!  And to the Millers and Pete and Bobbi Brockman for selling 50+ tickets as St. 

Lawrence after Masses 9/12 and 9/13.  A special thank you to John and Renee Hollmeyer for selling 50+ tickets at Bingo, 

and to Donna Gabehart for selling 37 tickets for us here at Sacred Heart and she also worked the Golf Outing!  What friends 

we have at St. Lawrence!!  And kudo’s to the families that went above and beyond by selling extra tickets, donating gift 

cards, cash, making cookies, donating many wonderful items for the silent auction, and donating prizes for the golfers.  

Thank you to the fellow parishioners who came out and worked Saturday at the Outing, it is very much appreciated!  And 

last but not least by any means, a big thank you to two great people who make it easy to help with this fundraiser…Dave and 

Pam Brockman!!!  I have yet to figure out how she keeps all her lists straight!!  I won’t know the final number until we get 

the cost of the processing, but a little bird has told me, the cost might be covered by an anonymous donor!  If the cost is 

covered, I am sure we will surpass last year’s total!!  And one last thing…if anyone has pictures from Saturday, if you could 

get me a copy…I’d like to put together a photo array of the day!!  Thanks again and God Bless!!  Jim and Peg Yasko 

 Consecrated Life - Religious Community Facts - Did you know?...The founder of the Catholic Worker movement, Dorothy 

Day, whose cause for beatification is under way, was an oblate of St. Procopius Abbey.  She visited the campus in Lisle in 

1940 and again in 1954.. 

 Word of Life - “Only with prayer - prayer that storms the heavens for justice and mercy, prayer that cleanses our hearts and 

souls - will the culture of death that surrounds us today be replaced with a culture of life.” - Pastoral Plan for Pro-Life 

Activities. A Statement of the U.S. Catholic Bishops.  www.goo.gl/oABHUy 

 Stewardship - September 27, 2015 - Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time - “In today’s second reading, St. James 

condemns the wealthy for withholding wages from their laborers and selfishly accumulating treasures and wanton luxuries 

on earth.  Wealth in itself is not necessarily bad.  But Christian stewards belong to Christ, acknowledge that all blessings 

come from God, and are nourished in a spirit of gratitude.  St. Mark, in his Gospel, describes low giving someone a drink of 

water is an example of discipleship in Christ.  In that spirit, we are inspired to return a generous portion of our God-given 

gifts back to the Lord through service to our parish and the poor.  We can return our monetary gifts to the Lord through our 

parish offertory, the Catholic Services Appeal, those in need, and other worthy causes.”   

 

http://www.swkrcatholics.org/


 


